


CITY
CLERK's OFFICE

TELEPHONE FAIRMONT 2711
FRED HOWLETT,J. P

CITY CLERK

VANCOUVER,B.C.

August 18th, 1942,

Miss F. M. Ross,

Acting Secretary,

Town Planning Commission,
626 West Pender Street,
Vancouver, B, C.

Dear Madam:

Re Japanese Property - Powell Street

I beg to notifyy you of the following recom-
mendations of the Building, Civic Planning and Parks
Committee, which were adopted by the City Council on
the 17th imstant:

"Communications were received from
The Town Planning Commission
The Custodian of Enemy Property
The City Electrician
The Building Inspector,
with reference to property on Powell Street owned or
formerly occupied by Japanese.
(a) Recommended that a Special Committee be
appointed, comprising
Alderman Buscombe
Corporation Counsel
Building Inspector
Medical Health Officer
City Electrician,
to investigate the condition of the premises in Jap
Town, Powell Street, discuss this question with the
Custodian of Enemy Property, and report.
(b) Recommended that the communications re-
ferred to above be referred to the Special Committee."

Yours very truly,

City Clerk.




mnw.bﬁmsmar 1942,

, . His Worship the Nayor and Council,
City Hall,
. Vancouver, B. Ce

Decr Sirs:

At a meeting of the Commission held today,
attention was drawn to the condition of properties
recently occupied by Japanese, and in some cases gtill

~occupied by Japanese.

The members of the Commission feel that many
of these properties sre in a serious state of disrepair,
and that plumbing and other facilities are entirely
insufficient. It is believed that the present time is

"opportune for improvimg thece conditions, and the Com~
mission urges that every effort be made to 4o so.

I remain,

. Yours faithfully,

a e, | | (Miss) F. M, Ross,
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